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CITY OF WINNIPEG PRE-CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

TO: Businesses/Residents 
 
RE: Pioneer Ave and William Stephenson Way from Main St to Westbrook St

 
 
Please be advised that Pioneer Avenue and William Stephenson Way from Main Street to 
Westbrook Street is scheduled for pavement renewal starting June 6, 2022. The sidewalk will also 
be renewed on the east side of Main Street between Pioneer Avenue and William Stephenson Way 

Construction start: June 6 2022  
Duration: 14 weeks 
Impacted streets and intersections: Pioneer Avenue, William Stephenson Way, Main Street, 
Westbrook Street  

Work includes:  

• Asphalt roadway reconstruction 

• Drainage improvements 

• Sidewalk reconstruction 

• Transit Stop improvements 

• Private approach renewals 

• New street lighting  

Permanent implications: 

• The intersection of Pioneer Avenue and Main Street will be reconfigured, which will result in:  
o Relocation of the Transit stop on Main Street will be moved to Pioneer Avenue 
o Removal of the parking and loading zone on the north side of Pioneer Avenue at 

Main Street 

• The Transit stop on the south side of William Stephenson Way will be expanded and there 
will be minor improvements to the Main Street and William Stephenson Way intersection, 
which will result in:  

o The removal of two parking spots on the north side of the street near Main Street 
o The removal of the loading zone on the south side of the street near Main Street 

Temporary implications:  

• During construction, traffic throughout the area will be reduced to one lane and temporary 
Transit stops will be installed  

• Sidewalks will remain open on one side of the street at a time   

• Access to parking lots and garbage/recycling collection will not be affected   

• On-street parking and loading will be stripped during construction 

• Trucks will be prohibited from turning left onto William Stephenson Way from southbound 
Main Street   
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If you are a business with access, delivery, or loading requirements that we should be aware of and 
you have not already heard from us, please contact us to discuss your needs.  

We also ask those with accessibility concerns or for any planned special events, or any questions or 
concerns to contact Mark Vogt at 204-259-5452 or Mark.Vogt@wsp.com. 

If you anticipate being away from your business and/or mailbox for an extended period of time, 

please contact us with an alternative address, phone number, and email at which we can reach you 

leading up to and during construction.  

We appreciate your patience during construction and look forward to a new Pioneer Avenue and 
William Stephenson Way in 2022.  

 

Sincerely, 
WSP Canada Inc. 
 
 
 
Mark Vogt, M.Sc., P.Eng.  
Project Engineer 
 
Cc: Councillor Vivian Santos– Point Douglas Ward 
 Mark Warkentin, P.Eng. – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 D. Mikulik – Customer Service Division, Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 

311 - City of Winnipeg  
 J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Director’s Office, Public Works Department 
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